HORSESHOE CANADA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, 2012
The annual general meeting of Horseshoe Canada was called to order at 7:08 p.m., July 10th, 2012 at Nutana Curling Club
1. President Cecil Mitchell welcomed all present. 40 people in attendance.

DELEGATES & CONTACTS: 

BC Lorraine Hubick, Powell River, BC (_fhubick@shaw.ca_)

Sue MacDonald, Cobblehill, BC (_csmacdona@shaw.ca_)
(Contact) Sam Tomasevic, Burnaby, BC (_samtom@telus.net_)
AB Mary Holley, (see below)
Jane Cordingley, Airdrie, AB (_jmcordingley@hotmail.com_)
Henry Veldhuis, Cochrane AB (_henryveldhuis@telus.net_)
(Contact) Mary Holley

SK Jack E Adams, Saskatoon, SK (_jack@adams.ca_)
Tammy Christensen, Regina, SK (_tnorvila@sasktel.net_)
(Contact)  Tammy Christensen
MB Shirley Ann Fisher, Grandview, MB

 (Contact) Shirley Ann Fisher
ON Wally Arnold, Fisherville, ON (_walter.arnold@sympatico.ca_)
Jack Snell, Dashwood, ON (_jrsnell@hay.net_)
(Contact) Roy Hartman, Kitchener, ON (_hcanadianeh@rogers.com_)
QC 0 (Contact) Fernand Brodeur (_fernand_brodeur@hotmail.com_)
NB Martin Soucy, St John, NB (_carol12@rogers.com_)
(Contact) Jason Rideout, Old Ridge, NB (_jrideout@deloitte.ca_)
NS 0 (Contact) Cecil Mitchell (see below)
PEI 0 (Contact) 0
Yukon 0 (Contact) Dwayne Backstrom, Marsh Lake YT
EXECUTIVE

President: Cecil Mitchell, Hatchet Lake, NS (_cmitchell@rainbownetrigging.com_)
Vice-Pres: Tom Moffat, Victoria, BC (_xpostie@shaw.ca_)
Past President: Dave Kilbourn, Red Deer, AB (_wkilbourn@hotmail.com_)
Secretary: Lia Snell, Dashwood, ON (_sydsnell@hay.net_)
Treasurer: Sheryl Arnold, Fisherville, ON (_walter.arnold@sympatico.ca_)
Public Relations: Mary Holley, Madden, AB (_maryholley@nucleus,com_)
Yearbook Editor: Andre Leclerc, L'Epiphanie, QC (_fers@fqjr.qc.ca_)
Hall of Fame: Mike Holley, Madden, AB (_maryholley@nucleus,com_)
CANSTATS: Andre Leclerc (see above)
Coach: West Tammy Christensen, (see above) 
Maritimes Larry Lynch; Saint John, NB (_llynch@nbnet.nb.ca_), Ont. (0)
Tournament Director: Sheryl & Wally Arnold (see above)

National Award Chairperson: Dorothy Butts, Sooke, BC (_dbutts@shaw.ca_)
2. A moment of silence was observed for horseshoe players whom have passed on. 

3. The agenda was presented and read.   

4. Secretary read the minutes of the 2011 meeting.  Jane Cordingley moved to adopt the minutes as read, 2nd by Sue MacDonald, all in favour and carried.

5. Business arising from minutes: None

6. Auditor’s report/Treasurer’s report was combined and Sheryl Arnold handed out a copy to each province and to every executive member.  Attached to the reports was an invoice for the 2012 edition of the Yearbook as well as a reminder invoice to the provinces that have yet to pay their annual membership fee. World Tournament fund in at $6,255.00. Net profit as of May 31, 2012 was $1,534.00.  Our bank balance as of June 30, 2012 is $23,308.68.  This includes $8,000.00 additional travel expenses from Saskatoon, $2,252 in annual provincial membership fees from 5 provinces, $240.00 from Alberta for 2012 yearbooks and 95% of the entry fees from this year’s tournament entries. Wally Arnold moved to accept the reports, 2nd by Jack E Adams.
7. Correspondence: none

8. REPORTS 

· Tournament Director:  Wally Arnold gave his report 112 entries consisting of 36 men, 23 women, 44 elders, 6 juniors and 3 peewees.  Prize payout and playing schedule will be posted on the wall.  Please help with scorekeeping and judging.  2013 entry form will be ready before the end of the tournament.   
· NHPA: Lia Snell will be our representative.  Several rule changes for this year.
2012 – Knoxville, Tennessee, (July 30 to Aug 11)

2013 – St George, Utah, (July 22 to Aug 3)

· Rules and Regulations: No changes
· Yearbook: Andre Leclerc’s report was read by Sheryl Arnold. Report available upon request. Our cost per book is $10.51. We sell for $12.00. 140 books printed at a cost of $1,545.63 included postage.
We need to think again as mentioned last year about the future of printing yearbooks. Several suggestions were made to reduce our costs and a motion was made by Jane Cordingley to have provinces pick up the yearbooks at the AGM or have the provinces pay for the mailing if pick up is not possible, 2nd by Sue MacDonald, 8 for 1 against. Cecil Mitchell will talk to Andre.
· Coaching: Tammy Christensen said most provinces have coaching conferences for all levels of coaching. Good websites available also for recreational sports. Tom Moffatt inquired on the progress of the technical level. Tammy said we are still working at that level. She has a copy of the manual but cannot find anyone to revise.
· Hall of Fame: Jack E Adams: This year, outstanding male player, Colin Finnie will be inducted. Next year outstanding builder/promoter male and female. Require resumes by the end of April 2013.
· Progress 2014 Championships: To be held in Calgary, Alberta, Mary Holley reported already have $10,000.00 raised for the tournament. Dated to be determined based on the Worlds. The Club is redoing the playing floor.
· CANSTATS: Andre Leclerc’s report was read by Tom Moffatt. Available upon request. Statisticians need to send tournament results in with regularity. A distinct membership number must be assigned to each player and need to know their division. Need to know when a player moves to another division and when that change occurred. When such a change occurs, the player keeps his current membership number and the older tournaments are placed under a special number where the first digit (6) is replaced by a “C”. Delegates and contacts please forward above information to provincial statisticians. Future improvements include player’s picture added to the profile page and the web feature allowing the provinces to enter their own results through the website (with an ID and password) is almost complete.
· Public Relations: Mary Holley reported that almost ¾ of the vests purchased are sold. New pins are available for 2012 at a price of $3.30ea and a minimum of 100pins. We need to look at this and it is not feasible to mail items to the provinces. 
· National Awards: Dorothy Butts has awards available to hand out to provinces. She needs new award certificates. Price for national certificates $146.00 for 100, $170.00 for 200, provincial $162.00 for 200, $212.00 for 300. Cecil Mitchell will take a copy of each certificate, have them made and will mail to Dorothy.
· President: Cecil Mitchell thanked several people for their dedication to horseshoes. Things are changing and our numbers are declining. We need to keep people interested. He gave a big thank you to everyone for coming.
9. Motion to accept reports:  Jack E Adams, 2nd Tammy Christensen, all in favour and carried.
10. Business arising from reports: Mike Holley asked what is Horseshoe Canada doing to help the provinces promote horseshoes and what are the provinces doing to help each club in their individual provinces? Tom Moffatt stated to address Mike’s suggestion we need a newsletter to keep players connected. Tom will do a newsletter and send to provinces. Alvin Nanninga said we scare people with our rules and regulations. Sue MacDonald suggested due to the economy maybe should host the Canadians every two years. We need to advertise our tournament. Steve Moody volunteered to help in promoting. His phone number is 780 352 1750.
Motion by Wally Arnold, 2nd by Jack Snell to appoint Joyce Branson as auditor, all in favour and carried.
Motion by Sue MacDonald to give a gift certificate to Tom Branson in the amount of $200.00, 2nd by Wally Arnold, 3 for 5 against, defeated. 
11. Unfinished business:  Motion by Wally Arnold to pursue use of electronic scorekeeping, 2nd by Mary Holley,  Amendment by Tammy Christensen to send the financial implications to the executive and bring back to the AGM in 2012 for discussion, vote 8 for, 0 against. Wally hasn’t had a chance to look at this.
12. Canadian Championships: 2013 – A bid received from Belleville, ON.  Moved by Jack E Adams to accept the bid from Belleville, on determination of acceptable date, 2nd by Henry Velhuis, all in favour and carried.
13. Election of Directors:

1) Secretary (two years) –nomination – Lia Snell,  no other nominations, Lia accepted.
2) Vice President (two years) –nomination – Tom Moffatt, no other nominations, Tom accepted
14. Appointments by the President.

National Award Chairperson: Dorothy Butts
NHPA representative: Andre Leclerc

Rules and regulations chairperson: Jane Cordingley and Wally Arnold 

Hall of Fame Chairperson: Mike Holley
Canstats: Andre Leclerc
Yearbook Editor: Andre Leclerc 

Coaching: as above

15. Meeting adjournment at 9:06 by Henry Veldhuis, 2nd by Shirley Ann Fisher 
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